






























THE NAVAJO NATION 
LEGISLATIVE BRANCH 

INTERNET PUBLIC REVIEW SUMMARY 

LEGISLATION NO.: 0103-21 

SPONSOR: Honorable Thomas Walker Jr. 

1 st Report 

TITLE: An Action Relating to the Health, Education and Human Services, 
Resources and Development, and Naabik'iyati' Committees, and the Navajo 
Nation Council; Rescinding CMA-09-20 and CAP-19-20 Not Withstanding the 
Current Public Health Emergency Orders and Supporting the Continued Use 
of Telephonic Chapter Meetings and the Chapter Return to Operations Plan 

Posted: June 24, 2021 at 4:50 PM 

5 DAY Comment Period Ended: June 29, 2021 

Digital Comments received: 

Comments Supporting 

Comments Opposing 

Comments/Recommendations 

Lcg~retary 
Office of Legislative Services 

None 

1.) Damien Augustine 

None 
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Damien Augustine, Chapter President 
Harry Domingo Sr., Vice President 
Danny Augustine, Secretary/Treasurer 
Daniel Augustine, Land Board Member 

24°1 Navajo Nation Council 
Office of Speaker 
The Navajo Nation 
PO BOX 3390, 
Windowrock, AZ 86515 

Daniel Tso, Council Delegate 
Samuel Sage, Comm. Services Coordinator 

Martha A. Aragon, Acct. Maint. Specialist 
Marlene Thomas, Community Health Worker 

June 25 , 2021 

RE: WRITTEN COMMENTS FOR LEGISLATION NO. 0 l 03-21: APPROVING 
RESCINDING CMA-09-20 AND CAP-19-20 NOT WITHSTANDING THE CURRENT 
PUBLIC HEAL TH EMERGENCY ORDERS AND SUPPORTING THE CONTINUED USE 
OF TELEPHONIC CHAPTER MEETINGS AND THE CHAPTER RETURN TO 
OPERATIONS PLAN 

Dear Honorable Delegates and Committee Members, 

This letter is in a response to "LEGISLATION NO. 0103-21 " and to further state that 
rescinding the current orders on Chapter Meeting Quorums and Chapter Meetings back to 
normalcy at such a premature status is very alarming. As the elected representative for Counselor 
Chapter and the community, I am strongly opposing the Council ' s intentions to "rescind" CMA-
09-20 and CAP-19-20 orders. With the Delta Variants on the rise and other possible variants 
stirring up, r don ' t believe we should be rushing back to normalcy. 

Please consider our elders, our children, and most of all, our elected Officials . During the 
heart of the Pandemic, many of us went on the frontlines and using telephonic resources, 
working remotely from our homes have strengthened us and we will continue to help our people. 
Also, during these times, there was no vaccine for the virus, and we pushed ourselves to the 
frontlines. Please consider that we still have many people who are hesitant about coming back 
together and meeting. We would like to keep the quorum to 3 members and be able to invite our 
people back in phases. 

Again, let us not rush back to normalcy at such a premature stage, with many new 
variants on the rise. Although many of our people are vaccinated, that doesn ' t mean the virus 
vanishes. We need to readjust our meeting requirements and further honor those that have lost 
their lives to the virus. Please consider lifting such orders until late fall using scientific data, and 
not just copying our neighbors. 

Sincerely, 

Damien Augustine, MA. 
Chapter President 


